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Federal Funding for Scientific Research and Development

I believe that our nation's science programs are of critical importance to our country's future economic competitiveness and national security. If we are to maintain and improve upon our unique status as the world leader in scientific and technological innovation, we must act now to devote adequate resources to federal research and development programs.  

As a member of the House Appropriations Committee, I have championed increased funding for scientific agencies such as the National Science Foundation (NSF), the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), the National Aeronautics and Space Administration (NASA), and the National Institutes of Health (NIH). I was a strong proponent of the successful effort, completed in 2003, to double the NIH budget over five years, and I have been an advocate for matching that level of commitment to NSF.


Unfortunately, President Bush and House Republican leadership continue to favor tax cuts for the wealthy and other misguided fiscal priorities over scientific research and so many other important programs. The fiscal year 2005 (FY05) omnibus appropriations legislation, which Congress approved in mid-November of last year, is woefully inadequate for almost all discretionary accounts, including those for the NSF and other research agencies. NSF was provided only $5.47 billion in the bill, a cut of $107 million, or 1.9 percent, under the FY 2004 level. This terrible result can be traced back to the unreasonably low funding proposals contained in the Bush Administration’s budget request and the willingness of the majority of the House to go along with them in its annual budget resolution.

The FY06 appropriations process is currently under way, and I will be working to restore funding for the NSF and other federal science accounts. For example, I recently signed a letter to the Chairman and Ranking Member of the appropriations subcommittee that funds the NSF asking that the agency receive $6.1 billion in FY06, putting it back on track toward the goal of doubling its budget.
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